No.PPDB/__ {129 /2017
PUNJAB POWER DEVELOPMENT BOARD

ENERGY DEPARTMENT
1# Floor, Irrigation Secretariat,
Old Anarkali, Lahore
(Ph: 99213877 Fax: 99213875)

Date_ (3 2 Z;}g /2017

To

The Chairman

Transparency International Pakistan

4-C, Mezzanine Floor, Khayaban-e-Ittehad,
Phase VII, Defence Housing Authority, Karachi.

Subject: VIOLATION OF PUNJAB PROCURMET RULES 2014, MANAGING
DIRECTOR, PUNJAB POWER DEVELOPMENT BAORD, LAHORE’S
EXPRESSION OF INTEREST NOTICE FOR DEVELOPMENT OF
HYDROPOWER PROJECTS

This is with reference to the letter bearing No. TL 17/2007/2A dated July 20,
2017.

2. The advertisement containing the invitation of Expression of Interest (EOI) for
development of hydropower projects, published in daily “Dawn” on July 20", 2017 was
bonafidely made in compliance with the Punjab Procurement Rules 2014 (PPR 2014).

3. The Pre-Qualification document fee charged as US $1000 is in accordance with
the Punjab Power Generation Policy 2006 (Revised in 2009), that has been approved by the
Punjab Cabinet. Hence, this does not come within the ambit of mis-procurement under PPR
2014.

4. This reply to the given observation is made in the best cooperation spirit.

Best Regards,

MANAGING DIRECTOR
PUNJAB POWER DEVELOPMENT BOARD

Io
Q

Chief Minister, Government of Punjab, Lahore.
Director General, NAB, Lahore.

Chief Secretary, Government of Punjab, Lahore.
Registrar, Lahore High Court, Lahore.
Managing Director, Punjab PRA, Lahore.



